
New Income Entry 
When recording Income information in CSIS, it is important to understand there are up to 3 parts to this section, 
dependent on answers given.  The first part to this is the set of questions, shown in Figure 1- 1.   

The second part is referred to as the Income sub-assessment (or HUD Verification box), shown in Figure 1-2 A.  This 
section is used to record the type of income, if any, the client has.  If this box shows a red triangle next to the words 
“HUD Verification”, simply click “HUD Verification” to display a new pop-up window, shown in Figure 1-2 B, which will 
help you to identify what types of income the client may have. 

If the answer to any income type is “Yes”, another pop-up window will display.  This is part 3 of the income section, 
shown in Figure 1-3.  This section is where you enter the total monthly gross amount of income.  (If the answers to all 
income types is “No”, part 3 is not required, and will not display). 
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Figure 1-2 A 

 

 
Figure 1-2 B 



New Income Entry 

 
 

When filling out the income section, it is important to ensure all data is consistent.  If the answer to “Income from Any 
Source?” is “Yes”, an income type needs to be recorded in the income sub-assessment.  The correct “Total Monthly 
Income “listed shown in Figure 1-1   question should be the same as what is reflected in the income sub-assessment 
field(s). 

  Income information is required to be collected and recorded on head of household and all adult household members.  
The “Percent of AMI” entered should be reflective of all income household members combined.  

 

 

 

 

               

   Figure 1-1 

If client and/or adult household member has no income, you are still required to complete this income section of the 
assessment.   

Some clients may not know what is considered income by HUD. For this reason, we find it easier to complete the income 
sub-assessment first and use this information to answer the questions shown in Figure 1- 1.   

Another Note:  It is also important to make sure this data is consistent with other elements of the assessment process.  
For instance, if all income information is set to “No”, but in VI-SPDAT, section C, question 11 (Do you get any money 
from the government, a pension, an inheritance, working under the table, a regular job, or anything like that?)  is 
answered “Yes”, you may need to re-visit the income information.   It is important to make sure the data you enter 
“Makes Sense”.   

There should be only one open income record type per client at any given time.  

 

Figure 1-3  
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HUD Verification 
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Reviewing Incomes 

 
If the income information has already been completed from a prior assessment, you will still need to verify that the 
information entered is still correct. 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                             Figure 2- 2A 
Remember the 4c’s - Correct, Complete, Current and Consistent. 

 The best way to approach this is to view the previous answered Income types by clicking on the magnifying glass, shown 
in Figure 2- 2A and sort by monthly amount, shown in Figure 2- 2B.  Ask/Review with the client the income types. If any 
incomes are listed as open, verify the amounts are correct.  If the client’s answers match what is currently being 
displayed in the Income type list sub-assessment, you can exit.  

 
            Figure 2- 2B 

 



Updating Income 
If the client’s answers do not match what is currently being displayed in the Income type list sub-assessment, you will 
need to end that record(s).  To end previously recorded income(s), click on the pencil next to the record.  The pop-up 
window will display, (shown in Figure 3-3).  Enter the prior days date into the End Date field and Save.  You will do this 
for all. 

Example:  If the current date is 4/5/2019 – you will enter 4/4/2019 

  

 
            Figure 3- 2B 

 

 
 

 



            Figure 3- 3 

Updating Income 
 

If you ended an income type, please note that a new income type needs to be created.  There should be one open 
income type for each of the options listed in the Income sub-assessment (or HUD Verification box). 
To add the correct/current income type and amount click on the “Add” button, shown in Figure 3-2B. The pop-up 
window, will display, (shown in Figure 3-3).  Enter the total gross monthly amount, the source of income and “Yes” as 
receiving income source and Save.   

If client is no longer receiving the ended income type.  Select the sources of income the client is no longer receiving from 
drop down and enter ‘No” in the receiving income source and Save. 

 

 

  
Figure 3- 2B 

 

 
Figure 3- 2B 



Updating Income 

 

 
   

    
    
 Figure 3- 2B 

 

Do not forget to verify/update the income information set of questions, shown in Figure 3-1 and with any changes you 
have made. 

 

 

      
                                                                                                                                                                      
Figure 3- 1 

               
               
               
               

              

 

 

 

 

 

 


